

















of poor advice, to obtain redress if it is sufficient for them to prove the advice provided was plainly not in
their best interests and that ought to have been reasonably apparent to the provider having regard to the

client’s relevant circumstances.

28. However, the proposal may have a series of other, less desirable, consequences. One is that it may change
the nature and cost of the compliance systems which financial services providers must adopt to ensure the
best interests obligation is met. It may be more difficult and costly to devise training and audit systems
to identify substantive issues as to the quality of the advice given than it is to develop systems designed to

ensure that necessary procedural steps have been followed.

29. Another possible consequence is the introduction of uncertainty. If there is no set of steps that will
discharge the best interests obligation, but only indicative steps that a court can take into account in
determining whether a provider has complied, this may make it more difficult for providers to know what

compliance requires of them and may complicate the regulator’s task in enforcing the obligation.

30. The Association again thanks the Australian Law Reform Commission for the opportunity to make a

submission in relation to Interim Report A. If the Department has any further questions about this letter,

please contact Celia Barnett-Chu, Director of Policy and Law Reform at _

Yours sincerely

Michael McHugh SC

President
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